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DEAR YURI DMITRIEVICH 
 

This is to let you know that in reply to our appeal to you, the Russian Federal 
Service for insolvency cases and financial rehabilitation sent a letter №GT-04/3468 
of 23.12.1998 signed by Georgy Tal, which contains disinformation; some facts are 

missing or distorted in the letter. 
For my five months as Chairman of the Board of Atommash OJSC (from 

08.04.1995 to 07.09.1995) I started a meticulous search for major violations and 
abuse committed by the company’s management. The YACONTO Company, a large 

shareholder of Atommash by then, initiated an audit of production, economical and 
financial activity of Atommash. The audit immediately uncovered multiple violations 
by the executive management: sale of liquid assets and strategically important raw 

and other materials for a pittance, sale of finished goods at production cost, as well as 
violations in the usage of the federal targeted loan (1992–1994) which Georgy Tal 
cunningly (to say the least) describes, hinting at my participation in that. Besides, 
Georgy Tal, Alfred Koch and Peter Mostovoy themselves took part in the events  

that I describe in the letter from Concern YACONTO №9-11-PKYA of 09.11.1998. 
Therefore, I believe that Georgy Tal’s reply to our letter cannot be considered 
unbiased, and requires a thorough double-check with other sources of information. 

Understanding that the YACONTO Company is seriously committed to deeply 
inspect the production, economical and financial activity of Atommash from the 
moment of its privatization till the moment of my election as Chairman of the Board, 
the General Director of Atommash Alexey Golovin and people behind him – through 

deceit, plotting and unrest among the employees they provoked – guided the work of 
auditing organizations according to a carefully planned scenario, understanding that 
otherwise they would have to pay for what they’ve done to Atommash. 

Kindly take the above into consideration when verifying the materials 
mentioned in the letter from Concern YACONTO №9-11-PKYA of 09.11.1998. 

(Original text is in Russian.) 

Respectfully yours, 

President 
of Concern YACONTO JSC 

 

 
S.P. YAKUNIN 




